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INTER ‐OFFICE  MEMORANDUM  

 
TO:   Ronald Gee    
   Conservation, Development and Planning Department   
   
FROM:  Brian Hampton 
   Fire Department 
   
DATE:   April 25, 2011 
 
SUBJECT:  Clover Flat Landfill, Inc. 
   P09-00511  APN# 020-120-020 
 
SITE ADDRESS: 4380 Silverado Trail 
 
The Napa County Fire Marshal’s Office has reviewed the Use Permit application to do a major 
modification to Use Permit U-438889 to 1) Establish landfill closure date from 2021 to 2044; 2) 
decrease landfill capacity from 5.1 cu. yds. to 4.9 cu. yds. 3) expand operations/recycling area 
from 1.4 to 2.1 acres; 4) grade 70,000 cu. yds to create 2.1 acre area; 5) add one megawatt 
biomass conversion facility; 6 ) expand on-site food waste composting processing operation; 7 
) expand recycling material storage; 8) add bunkers for material sales; 9) add residential food 
waste drop off area; 10)allow inert ADC. 

 
1. This current application does not warrant any new fire protection conditions. Applicant 

shall comply with all items in letter dated July 9, 2010. 
 

2. All construction and use of the facility shall comply with all applicable standards, 
codes, regulations, and standards at the time of building permit issuance. 

 
If you have any questions and/or concerns in regards to the meaning of these conditions, 
please feel free to contact our office Monday through Thursday at 707-967-1423. 
 
 


